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1. Introductions, Apologies, appointment of Newsletter Writer.  
Nancy was appointed Newsletter writer for December.  
Apologies from Melanie, Olwen, Brigitte, Marsha and Ken.  We had two visitors from the AIUK Asia Team, Freshta Salam organized the meeting link, which was very much appreciated by all present. 
Jonathan introduced himself to the group.  He has been active in AI Sheffield since 1988, where he has chaired the Sheffield group since about 1990, and leads on Cuba and capital punishment. He is in training to be a Country Co-ordinator for the Phillippines.  He thought it was wonderful to be able to come along to get insights into what another group is doing.  
In January Jonathan’s group will have speakers on Thailand and Singapore and he is happy to send the link for us to listen in.  Rachel thanked him for this. 
2. External Speaker / Discussion – AIUK China & Hong Kong desk – Nabila Khan
Nabila Khan, Country Coordinator for China and Taiwan, gave an in-depth talk on China much appreciated by our group who responded with many searching questions.
3. Blueprint for all (previously the Stephen Lawrence Centre) – update Roger
Roger reported on his attendance at this meeting in November.  It emphasized local work.  There was an interesting item about a survey they had commissioned among young people regarding terminology for ethnic minorities.  Whilst there was a strong desire for a shared name or description to unite people from diverse ethnicities, the participants also resisted lumping people together.  the vast majority of participants – about 500, did not want to be called “BAME” or “BME”  They wanted to be described more accurately with their own backgrounds. “Mixed Race”, assuming the mix was always ‘white plus another’ is much more varied than this and this should be both recognisedand celebrated.  It was felt that language was often used to exclude rather than include, and there were three recommendations: 

1: Treat all British people equally in official ethnic group categorisations
2: The UK is a global nation –education is needed across the population on our collective heritages

3: The acceptance of ethnic group categorisations is dependent on a clear understanding of its purpose and use
4. Update Regional Campaigns – Updates from Country Contacts 

Colombia  

We didn’t receive a country report from the AIUK, however there was a Guardian article stating that Colombia is now the world’s most dangerous country for Human Rights Defenders.  The article follows a group of women Human Rights Lawyers, who bonded upon graduating from law school over their desire to address the conflict and displacement facing their province.  Luis Carlos Pérez Lawyers Collective Corporation (CCALCP) in their work protecting both environmental and community activists

https://www.theguardian.com/environment/2021/dec/02/courage-colombia-female-human-rights-defenders-aoe
Central America

There was a terrible road accident with 50 migrants killed on their attempt to make it to the American border.

West Africa

The West Africa lead has been in touch with Marie France (who came to the last meeting), and the action that the Team are working on at the moment relates to forced marriage of quite young girls in West Africa, particularly girls in Burkina Fasso, also Sierra Leone, where quite young girls are forced into marriage arrangements with men who are quite a lot older.  The Team are building up an action on that and there will be a letter which will be distributed to the group.  [The sound was cutting out and many participants were being muted outside of our control.  It was suggested the group move on.]
Iran

UK government officials were in Tehran last week discussing legal ways to pay Britain's historical £4Oom debt to Iran, the Iranian ambassador to London has said.Mohsen Baharvand added that he was in live discussions with the Foreign Office, and said the issues were not insurmountable.

The UK Foreign Office has refused to discuss any details of the payment to Iran, or what has been holding up the settling of the £4OOm debt dating back to an arms sale to Iran in the mid-1970s.
Baharvand, speaking to reporters in London on Friday, said Iran and the UK had been close to an agreement on the debt in the summer:  "We wanted to use that deal to ask our people that we are seeing a good sign from the UK and then that gives us a possibility to expedite our efforts to help the dual nationals and things like that. Then we had a deal. We signed it but two days after the signature of that deal the UK government said they could not implement it because of US sanctions," he said.
"It's not aid. Our money is here and we want our money. That is very simple. We want to receive our money. We are not insisting on interest. Otherwise it would be billions. We are talking to our UK colleagues as to which channel is the most probable to transfer that money to our accounts."
Asked if the US could give a letter of comfort to the UK to guarantee the payment would not be sanctioned, he said: "The US are not doing that. They have to help the UK government to do that. It is not impossible. Obstacles are not insurmountable, but we have to discuss, negotiate and find a way. We are now discussing through what channel that money be transferred. There is a negotiating process now."
He also stressed that the issue of the detainees' release was a matter for the Iranian judiciary, and could not be mixed up with the wider issue of the Iran nuclear talks in Vienna.
Foreign office sources stressed that the UK recognises that it legally owes a debt to Iran, but said it was unhelpful to connect wider bilateral issues with those unfairly detained in Iran.  The UK's priority was the immediate release of Nazanin Zaghari-Ratcliffe. Anoosheh Ashoori and Morad Tahbaz.

Officials added it was in Iran's gift to do the right thing and allow British nationals home to be reunited with their family.
Amnesty are advertising for country coordinators for Iran – we haven’t been getting any information for the last month or two.  Anyone who listened to Radio 4 or the Guardian, will know that the Iranian Ambassador has been speaking about Nazanin’s case, and Anousheh’s case.  Report to follow.

It was relayed from Sherry that we should spread the protest regarding Anousheh’s case.  If anyone has a Twitter account that is a good medium..  
China

On December 13th the FT (Financial Times) ran a headline “HK Media Tycoon Jimmy Lai sentenced to 13 months in jail over Tiannenmen Square”.  According to the FT this sentence for Jimmy Lai and 7 other activists represents the tightening of restrictions on free expression. 
5.  Arrangements for Future Meetings 
Just to remind everybody that we have an AGM coming in January and a reminder to everybody to put themselves forward for posts.  Speaking on Rachel’s behalf, and perhaps Roger’s behalf – they have both indicated an intention to step down from their posts.  We are looking for people to fill the position of Chair and Vice Chair.  David We has offered to stay on as Treasurer.  If you are thinking of it contact Rachel or Roger.  David Wi is happy to remain Secretary.
We’re hoping we can resume meeting in person but we’re going to have to play it by ear and review the situation closer to the time.  If we’re meeting online we’ll be back to Zoom meetings.
Other speakers and guests – we’ve got a speaker lined up for February, Shaimaa, a trainer of The Brave Campaign.  The BRAVE Campaign aims to “strengthen the recognition and protection of human rights defenders around the world. The campaign is in response to the increased attacks and targeting of Human Rights Defenders, Activists and civil society organisations around the world.” 
Geoff explained that Shaimaa is part of the training team at AIUK, that’s her subject and I thought we want to know more.  This is a more broad brush discussion of Human Rights Defenders in many places.
Letter writing

For those who attended the 6.30 slot at the Greenwich Tavern there was a discussion of how the timing was, and we decided to stick with that time for the foreseeable future.  

7. AOB
Write-for-Rights Postcards

Roger and Ann both planned to pickup the cards and distribute them on behalf of Brigitte.  Everyone was very grateful for Brigitte’s hard work in organizing the campaign, which she had been planning to continue through a face-to-face meeting this evening.  Our meeting was held online due to the rise in the Omicron variant of Covid19, most unfortunately.

Some who have received the AIUK booklet can write individual letters based on the information in the booklet, as Angela and Graham plan to do.  The information is also available online.  

Training for our Group

Roger informed us that Marsha is looking into Diversity Training, and Roger will ask how that’s progressing, lining it up perhaps for March.
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